
 

 

 

 

     

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
 
Sports Days for Nursery and Reception 
 
After the KS1 and 2 sports day last week, it was the turn of our youngest children to work in teams and 
participate in a variety of races. For anyone who watched last week’s events as well, it is evident how our 
sports day activities are structured to align with these developmental stages, so that children can enjoy a 
positive and progressive experience that enhances their physical abilities, social skills, and enjoyment of 
sports.  
 

 

REMINDER: school gates closure 

 

From Monday, the front, back and side gates will lock at 3:35pm to improve our site security. Entrance to the 

school after this time will be via Salisbury Road.  

Please remember that the adventure trails are not open for children to use before and after school as they are 

not supervised by a member of staff. 

 
 
The charge for Breakfast Club will increase by 50p from 1st September 

 

• 1st child  - £3.50 per session 
• 2nd child  - £2.50 per session 

• 3rd+ child  - £1.50 per session 
 

 

 

Newsletter  
21st June 2024 

 

 

Attendance for week beginning 24th June 2024 

Ash   94.2% 

Birch 88.4% 

Oak   86.2% 

 1B 96.7%           

 1G 90.3%            

 1S 93%           

 2C 96.3%           

 2G 96.8%           

 2F 91.2%          

 3F 88.9%              

 3H 93.7%              

 3S 93.7%          

 4A 92%             

 4L 90.08%             

 4T 91.9%            

 5G 87.7%             

 5H 95.4%   

 5W 91.5%             

 

 6C 90.8% 

 6D 89% 

 6F 95.6% 

 

Well done to 1B, 2C, 2G,5H and 6F with attendance above 96%. 

Overall attendance since September 2023: 93.7% 

 

 

SCHOOL CLOSURE due to General Election Thursday 4th July 2024 

Our school will be closed on this day as the school is used as a polling station and a 

large number of voters are expected to come onto our site throughout the day. The 

school street will not be operational on this day. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023/2024 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Thu 4th July All  School closed: Election Day 

Thu 11th July  Y2 Seaside visit 

Tue 16th July  all Summer Celebration & PoW Carnival Parade 

Thu 18th July Y6 Year 6 Disco 

Mon 22nd July all Parents’ Evening – drop ins 

Tue 23rd July 
Nursery 

all 

Final School Day for Nursery 

Year group end of term celebrations 

Wed 24th July 
Y6 

all 

Year 6 Leavers assembly 11am 

Half Day - finish at 1:30pm 

Free online courses for 
all parents, carers, 

grandparents and teens 
Nurturing emotional health 
and wellbeing from bump to 

19+ years 
inourplace | Solihull Approach – Enfield 

Online Learning (heiapply.com) 

 

https://inourplace.co.uk/Enfield/
https://inourplace.heiapply.com/online-learning/courses


 

 

 

 

 
         

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

In June we focus on 

 
These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 

Elijah 1B, Kuzey 1G, Lawand 1S, Richie 2C, Noa 2F, Sophie 2G, Shania-Rose 3F, Osina 3H, Ochuwa 3S, Ayaan 

4A, Sakeeb 4L, Enzo 4T, Nadinsa 5G, Hasanali 5H, Danny 5W, Constance 6C, Emin 6D & Zapryan 6F 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday, 20 key stage 2 

children had the opportunity to 

hear the London Sinfonietta 

orchestra perform at the 

Dugdale Theater in Enfield. 

 

We heard music composed by 

a range of composers, 

including some from different 

schools in Enfield. We joined 

in singing a song called Sweet 

Tooth. 

London 

Sinfonietta 

Your hot 

chocolate 

is the best 

it was really good, 

especially the part 

where they made 

music with ice cubes! 

Rayan 6W 

 

 It was fun I 

hope I go back 

again. Thank 

for taking us 

Destiny 4A 



 

 

 

 

This week staff and families from ENACT joined 

our weekly gardening club. 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Making seed 

bombs! 

Making seed 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday, Reception 

had their sports day. We took 

part in our coloured teams 

and had 4 races. Thanks to 

our adults who came to watch.  

 

• Obstacle race 

• Egg and spoon race 

• Bean bag on head race 

• Running race 

Reception Sports Day 

It was 

great! 

This is 

the best 

day ever! 

The best was 

the mummies’ 

and daddy’s 

race 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children, parents and staff all really enjoyed 

on Tuesday. Everyone did their best in all the races, including the parents! The children 
were very proud to receive their gold medals and we cooled off in the shade with some ice 

poles. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Enfield Town FC update 
Our friends at Enfield Town Football Club 

have two exciting pre-season friendlies 

taking place at Donkey Lane. 

Children can attend for £1 a ticket. 

Tickets are available at 

Enfield Town FC Tickets 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://enfieldtownfc.ktckts.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 Enfield Town FC sponsors.  

 PoW Summer Celebration 2024.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WIN an 

Enfield Town FC  

Matchday Voucher 

for up to 4 adults and 6 chn 

 

join the RAFFLE at the 

Summer Celebration 

 

 

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=

